Los Medanos College, the newest college in the Contra Costa Community College District, recently completed a comprehensive Educational Master Plan that reconfirms the need to address a large number of part-time and older students; some transfer-bound students who choose nearby community colleges; a low percentage of parents who are college graduates resulting in many first-generation college students; a high percentage of developmental students who are not ready for college-level work; socio-economic factors in the feeder area that cause many students to need financial aid and/or to work full-time; and the physical distance to four-year college options.

Student unduplicated headcount has remained relatively constant with a slight decrease per academic year, ranging from 14,086 in 2004-2005 to 13,920 in 2006-2007.  The slight decrease over the past three years is attributed to the temporary effects of a lengthy major construction period that significantly limited vehicle access and parking.  The completion of a new library and math building in 2007 is currently contributing to significant growth in 2007-2008.  A new science building will be completed by summer 2008.

The college has experienced an increase of both African American and Latino students during the past three years.  This growth demonstrates progress toward our goal of having the ethnicity of our student body reflect that of the community, as stated in the college’s Title V - Hispanic Serving Institutions Grant. Additionally, the college is initiating an Umoja Scholars Program to serve its growing African American student population.

In response to current trends in student achievement, the College is analyzing the relevancy of its certificates and degree offerings in relation to student interest and labor market trends. In addition, the College is pursing dedicated staffing to develop and maintain an automated degree audit system.  Transfer rates to four year colleges continue to rise.
Within the last five years, the developmental education program has implemented innovative outcome-based curriculum, integrated student support services into the pre-collegiate classroom, sponsored intensive faculty professional development, and developed a systematic program evaluation process. This work has improved the persistence of under prepared students and led to statewide recognition for its faculty leaders. Currently, the college is also involved in the statewide Basic Skills Initiative focused on improving the achievement of students of color.

During the past year, LMC utilized its Title V grant to support the development of a comprehensive ESL program, counseling for ESL students, and the design of an ESL language lab. The grant efforts are helping to address the program needs and student improvement rates.

While the College continues to maintain a high level of course completion in occupational courses, the college is actively pursuing new and expanded vocational programs in response to regional industry needs. These new programs include Process Technology which began in fall 2006 and Electrical and Electronic Technology which has been redesigned and updated in collaboration with the industry advisory board. The college is also working to improve occupational program completion rates in the coming year.
